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Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

At the end of our first full week back, I would like to congratulate our Year 7 pupils who have made a 
fantastic start to their first year at Parklands. We have been really impressed with their efforts, their 
uniform, and their behaviour. I hope that this continues throughout the rest of the year.

This week we held our Welcome to KS3 Home Study evening, and it was lovely to see so many parents 
and pupils in attendance. If you have any further questions about the Home Study programme, please 
contact Miss Lewis-Brown who will be able to give you more information.

I would also like to congratulate our new Head Pupils - Barney, Bella, Adam, and Jenny. They went 
through a rigorous application and interview process, and have now received their purple ties. I would 
also like to congratulate the team of new Prefects and Senior Prefects. I am confident that they will all 
do a fantastic job this year.

We continue to ask for your support with uniform standards. In particular, can I remind you that clear 
retainers for piercings are not allowed in school. Also, jumpers are an optional item of uniform, and 
should not be worn instead of a blazer; navy blue v-neck jumpers can be worn under blazers.

We have become aware of some distressing material that is circulating on social media, especially Tik 
Tok. This is related to recent events in America. Issues like this are one of the reasons that we made 
the decision to ban the use of phones at any time during the school day. We do provide regular help 
and advice for pupils, parents, and carers to support online safety and responsibility. Each week, 
Natalie Fairhurst (DSL) shares a flyer as part of the bulletin; this is called ‘Wake Up Wednesday’ which 
gives advice on multiple aspects of digital safety. All bulletins are archived on our school website; in 
addition these can be accessed on Facebook, Instagram, Twitter and Tik Tok. It is also worth noting that 
social media sites have an age restriction, and should not be accessed by children under 13. This is 
one small part of the wide range of digital safety education that the pupils receive at Parklands. 

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher
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Key Dates - September 2025

● Friday 26th September – Macmillan Coffee Morning (more information to follow)

Y9, Y10 and Y11 same day detentions

Please be aware that if your child should receive a BfL 1 or 0 they will be required to serve a same 
day detention after school from 3pm until 3.30pm. We hope this sanction may lead to an improved 
focus and better behaviour in lessons. We will endeavour to notify you by text message should your 
child need to attend the detention however please be aware this may not always be possible 
depending on the time of day. For example, if your child receives a 1 or 0 during their P5 lesson we 
may not be able to notify you ahead of picking your child up at the end of the day. You can also 
monitor your child’s BFL on the EduLink app under the ‘Attendance’ section.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Polite reminder - Dropping items off at reception

Parents and carers are welcome to drop off forgotten items at reception, however please note that we 
are not able to notify pupils to let them know an item has arrived. Due to the high volume of PE kits 
and equipment we receive throughout the school day this is not possible. However, pupils are 
regularly informed and reminded that if they realise they have forgotten something they are able to 
check at the office to see if an item has been dropped off, even if a parent/carer hasn’t been able to 
notify them prior. Pupils can continue to check throughout the day.

Please speak with your child to let them know that this is the protocol and therefore should they forget 
anything, they will know where to look.

Cashless systems - SCOPAY

To ensure smooth transactions that can be tracked and recorded for trips, food payments, uniform and 
more, we ask that payments are made online on SCOPAY wherever possible. We aim to reduce the 
amount of cash that is handled in school to improve efficiency and security. If you do not have a 
SCOPAY account, please email admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk stating your child’s full name, form 
group and year group and a SCOPAY link will be sent to you. If this link does not arrive in your inbox 
please check your junk box.

Strictly prohibited - Aerosol sprays & perfumes

A reminder that all aerosols and perfumes sprays are not allowed in school. This is for the health and 
safety of both pupils and staff who suffer with medical conditions that can be aggravated by the use of 
these sprays. Pupils must not bring these items onto school premises. Pupils are welcome to use 
other types of non-aerosol deodorants.
Thank you for your support.

mailto:admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Parking during school drop off and pick up

In the interests of safety for all our pupils, staff & visitors, please keep the above designated areas 
clear of vehicles at both drop off and pick up times.

Thank you for your cooperation.

Flu Immunisation - All years

Please see the information below for the Flu immunisation this winter. Please follow the link to 
complete the consent/no consent form. Any queries, please contact the number below. This 
information has also been sent to you via Edulink.

Many thanks.

Dear Parent/Carer,

If you would like your child to receive the flu vaccine in school this year, please follow this link 
to complete an online consent form. If you would like to decline, please complete a no consent 
form on the attached link.

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/34c84245

The vaccinations will take place at your child’s school on 03/12/25. The link will close on the 
02/11/25. If your child has already had the Flu vaccine elsewhere since Sept 2025, please 
complete a ‘No’ to consent form. If you have any problems accessing the link, please telephone 
0333 3583 397 option 2 option 1.

Lockers

We are currently allocating recently purchased lockers to pupils. Once allocated the key will either be 
sent out via form tutors or a message will be sent out to ask students to collect it from the office. Due 
to the volume this can take some time, so please don’t worry if your child hasn’t received their key yet. 
Please email admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk with any questions. 

https://nhsimms.azurewebsites.net/session/34c84245
mailto:admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Theatre Visit

We are being visited by Theatre for Schools next week and Years 7, 8 & 9 will all watch a performance 
of their latest piece entitled, “Invictus” this week. The themes of the play are mental health and 
overcoming childhood adversity and you can read more about them here if you would like to.

Secure

Monday’s Secure session and assembly will be about wellbeing, particularly at times of change like 
the new school year. Some of our older pupils are wellbeing prefects and they will be showing pupils 
how to take care of their mental health and where they can get support in school if they need it.

Student Leadership Team

Congratulations to our new student leadership team!

We are thrilled to announce our newly appointed Head Pupil, Senior Prefects, and Prefects for the 
upcoming academic year.

A huge congratulations to all the students who were appointed to these important roles. They have 
demonstrated an exceptional commitment to our school values and we are confident they will serve as 
excellent role models and leaders for our student body.

We look forward to seeing all that they will accomplish. Please join us in congratulating them!

Mrs Fox

Student Leadership Lead

Head pupils

A huge thank you and well done to our outgoing Head Pupils for their outstanding leadership and 
commitment this past year. You have been excellent role models and we are grateful for all the hard 
work you’ve put into supporting our school community. 

We are delighted to welcome our new Head Pupils and look forward to working closely with you as 
you step into your new roles.

Mrs Fox

https://theatre-for-schools.com/2023/06/07/invictus/
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Africa House 

A big well done and thank you to our outgoing house captains Maisie G, Emily H and Hallie-Beth K . 
You've done a fantastic job leading your house with commitment and enthusiasm, we really appreciate 
all your hard work.

Now, a huge congratulations to our new house captains! Isobel H, Maggie L and Leen E.  We’re 
excited to see what you’ll bring to the role and how you’ll lead your house this year.

Let’s give a big round of applause to both our past and new captains!

Miss Fox

South America House

Huge congratulations to the new heads of house, Seb and Genevieve! Our outgoing Heads of House 
have earned their Alumni ties so are still a very valued part of South America House. We have also 
announced our South America prefects and SSLT, well done!
It’s the first house competition next week so we can’t wait to start our winning streak!

Finally, a huge welcome Miss Barrett to South America House. Miss Barrett has taken over Argentina 
form and is already making her form time fun and competitive!

Miss Burrill



Attendance

Weekly Attendance Update

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering a positive and successful learning environment at 
Parklands, we would like to provide you with an update on the overall attendance across the school. 
Regular attendance is essential for student success, and we want to share important information 
regarding current trends, key attendance goals and ways we can work together to support all of our 
students.

We currently have 869 students who have 100% attendance so far this year. If your child is one of 
these students please congratulate them and continue to encourage their attendance, it is a great 
achievement.

  

Students are expected to be in the school building at 8:25am, heading to form at 8:30am and be in 
form by 8:35am. If they are arriving between 8:35am and 9:15am for any reason they need to enter 
through the pupil entrance and be signed in at the Top Office.

House This week % This year %

ANZ 95.7% 96.3%

ASA 96.7% 96.9%

EUR 97.1% 97.2%

SAM 95.3% 95.8%

AFR 95.7% 96.6%

Totals % 95.7% 96.2%
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of how 
your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 197 pupils to date
Year 8: 171 pupils to date
Year 9: 178 pupils to date
Year 10: 173 students to date
Year 11: 162 students to date
All: 881 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 205
Year 8: 195
Year 9: 206

Year 10: 200
Year 11: 183

All: 989

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

           Year 7: TBC
Year 8: TBC
Year 9: TBC

Year 10: TBC
Year 11: TBC

All:  TBC

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1yXt8nZYkSvaUTEOh7W69OTXnAycjsX-Ie2ZkXd8bbTk/edit?slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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PE Update week beginning 8th September 2025
What a week for extra curricular! We have had great attendance at all of our clubs this week and 

would still like to welcome anyone who is interested. We have something on almost every night after 
school. There is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring 
a kit and attend! This half term we have:

● Boys Football - Y7 Monday. Y8/9 Thursday Y10/11 Tuesday
● Girls Football - All years Friday 
● Netball -  Y8-11 Monday, Y7-9 Tuesday, Y7-11 Thursday
● GCSE Handball -  Friday 
● Rugby - all years Thursday 
● Cheerleading - teams are split into key stage 3 and key stage 4 and train.

 Y7,8,9 Thursday, Y10/11 Tuesday
● Pom Dance - Y7 Monday, Y8/9 Thursday, Y10/11 Tuesday
● Dance -  Y7 Monday, Y8/9 Wednesday, Y10/11 Thursday
● KS3 Badminton - every lunch (must bring trainers) 

This week in pictures…

Notice - Please be advised that we have a no 
aerosols policy here at Parklands. This is 
especially important in the PE changing rooms 
as it is a small space and can trigger asthma 
attacks. Pupils are welcome to use other types 
of non-aerosol deodorants. Thank you for your 
support. 
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Macmillan Coffee Morning

Hi everyone, 

I just wanted to give you some more information about our Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday 26th 
September. It is an annual event we hold here in school, it has always been a great success and well 
supported by all. The students get the opportunity to buy cakes on the day and enjoy the great 
atmosphere in the Hall. Should they wish, students can take part in a cake auction and enter the Star 
Baker competition.
For this event to run we need support from home too. If you are able to send your child in with cakes 
to sell before or on the day, it would be greatly appreciated. We encourage home baking and Star 
Baker entries, however we know this is not possible for everyone, so shop bought are just as 
welcome.
Students need to bring cash (preferably change) with them on the day and they are allowed to wear a 
green or purple t-shirt with their uniform to show their support. We also have a fantastic raffle with 
some great prizes. More information to follow.
Thanks in advance, events like this cannot happen without the support of the whole school 
community.

Mrs K Dewhurst 
kdewhurst@parklandsacademy.co.uk

mailto:kdewhurst@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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English Department Stairwell

The English Department stairwell has had a bit of a makeover during the holiday. Here is a photo of 
our new mural which many pupils raised money for and our wonderful parents and local businesses 
donated money towards. The stairwell still needs a fresh lick of paint which will be done in the future 
but here are some photos of the progress so far. Thank you to every single person who made this 
stairwell an inspiring place for our pupils. 

This Week in KS3 Religious Studies
As we continue into the term, our KS3 students are diving deeper into their current units of work. 
Below you will find three discussion questions to ask your child(ren) about what they have been 
learning in RS this week.

Year 7 (Ultimate Questions)
● What are some possible explanations for why religions first appeared?
● How did the UK become a multi-faith society over time?
● What are the six major world religions, and what do they each teach about the world and life?

Year 8 (Prejudice and Discrimination)
● What is the difference between prejudice and discrimination?
● Why was the British Empire often described as ‘the empire on which the sun never sets’?
● What do you know about how Black people were treated in Britain during the Tudor period?

Year 9 (Human Rights and Social Justice)
● What is the United Nations?
● What are the main aims of the United Nations?
● Who is responsible for keeping world peace?
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Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of really useful information in this week’s Career News: conferences, competitions, virtual work 
experience opportunities, webinars, apprenticeship vacancies and much much more. Ignore the rain, 
put the kettle on and settle down for a read.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/Careers/AUTUMN_2025_Issue_2.pdf


Careers

College open events coming up:

● Burnley College - Wednesday 17th September, 5.30pm - 8.30pm
● Runshaw College - Saturday 20th September, 10am - 2pm
● Blackburn College - Tuesday 23rd September, 4.30pm - 7.30pm
● Westholme Sixth Form - Tuesday 23rd September, 5pm - 7pm
● Preston College - Wednesday 1st October, 4pm - 7pm
● Myerscough College - Saturday 4th October, 10am - 2pm
● Wigan & Leigh College - Monday 6th October, 4.30pm - 7pm
● Bolton Sixth Form - Wednesday 8th October, 5pm - 8pm
● LUSoM - Saturday 11th October, 10am - 12.30pm

Year 11 pupils should make an effort to visit as many as possible in order to make a fully informed 
choice. Each college or sixth form will offer different subjects, qualifications and combinations and have 
different entry requirements, so it’s important to make sure you will be able to do the course you want 
to do at the college you prefer. 
There is an assembly for Year 11s on Wednesday with Wigan & Leigh College, where they will explain 
the application process (similar for all colleges). Pupils need to apply to at least TWO colleges and 
interviews will start in January, so it’s important to make a start on applications fairly soon. This applies 
even if a pupil intends to join the armed or uniformed services or take up an apprenticeship position.

Year 11 one to one careers discussions will start next week. These are not formal interviews, rather a 
chat about possible future destinations and pathways. These will take place in the careers office (top 
office) and pupils will be sent a reminder slip with the date and time.



Careers
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Information for parents regarding mobile phone safety
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The next session takes place on 30th September.
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